
March is Rotary Polio Eradication/Literacy Month

Tonight: Mud Kids Appeal  
Introduction: Dom Fondacaro
Vote of Thanks: Tony Fondacaro
Two Minuter: Peter Culham
Fellowship: Denise Fors and Jeff Franklin

06 Apr 10     Josie Carter, “Walk on Wheels / Mobility Aids”
Introduction: John Coburn
Vote of Thanks: Bill Harris
Two Minuter: Kate Sullivan “RYLA”
Fellowship: Bill Harris and Brian Johnson

13 Apr 10     CWA meeting with Partners and Friends of Rotary
Like it used to be in the 60s

Members will meet at the Commercial Hotel, Milton at 5.45pm.
6.30pm Members head to the CWA hall for a meal prepared by Zilma Turnbull, 
4 members to serve the meal, 4 to clean up, 4 to serve sweets and 4 to clean up.
Roast Beef/Pork with baked vegetables and Apple Pie with Cream or Fruit 
Salad with Cream. Guest Speakers: Dee Carrington and Sid Turnbull
$23 two course meal, with money raised (after expenses) Zilma Turnbull will 
donate to the Cancer House.

24 April 10 50th Celebration Dinner at the Ex-Servo’s
RSVP NOW with payment.

27 Apr 10 Vaughn Sampson 
Shoalhaven Business Chamber - Southern area

Birthdays: 30 Mar Jeni Wilkins, 31 Mar Dale Wilford, 
1 Apr Evelyn Foreman, 2 Apr Ross Wade, 3 Apr John Ruggiero

Anniversaries: 2 Apr Mary and Reg Sawyer

BBQ Roster:
Jeff Franklin
Wayne Fry
Bill Harris
Keith Greenwood

Wed 31/03 Sat 03/04 and Mon 05/04
Wed 07/04 Sat 10/04 and Mon 12/04
Wed 14/04 Sat 17/04 and Mon 19/04
Wed 21/04 Sat 24/04 and Mon 26/04

Report on last week’s meeting;

President Trevor welcomed our Guest Speakers Liz O’Connell and 
Dean Naylor-Clark, Aaron Bennett and the visiting Rotarians Julianna 
and Lionel Wood.
Trevor thanked the BOF committee for a successful Ball, specially 
Alison Tyquin, Dick Crouch, Genelle Gregory, Rob Powell and all the 
cleaning helpers.

Peter Culham announced our attendance 104%

Treasurer Keith Bennett needs help with transporting the Jumping 
Castle. Please give that request serious considerations.

PP Tim Gregory said that the BOF judges were very impressed with 
the Club’s commitment, the young participants and the community.

Vocational Director Craig Saunders is working on a succession 
plan for the BOF and the Business of the Year committees.

Community Director Dale Wilford talked about the Tabourie Flat’s 
“Welcome” sign, Shared Community Project, Rotary Club, Lions Club, 
the Southern District Chamber of Commerce and the Tourism Board.
The BowelScan kits are selling well. 

Youth Director Denise Fors announced that Kate Sullivan was 
accepted for RYLA International meeting.

PP Dick Crouch spoke on the success of the Ball and thanked all 
helpers and specially Phil Brown, Jeff Franklin, Simon Brown, Wayne 
Fry, John Coburn, Dale Wilford, Alison Tyquin, Rob Powell and Kevin 
Walsh.

PP Phil Brown thanked all the BOF Ball helpers, specially Dick 
Crouch and circulated the Easter Roster, included in this Bulletin.

Card Raffle winner was Tim Gregory, the JOKER, well done Tim.

Guest Speaker Liz O’Connell (supported by Dean Naylor-Clark) 
spoke on “Youth Homelessness” and how some youth use sleep out, 
sleep in refuges or at friends’ couch surfing.
Liz described the reasons behind becoming homeless, for example
family breakdown, domestic violence, drug/alcohol/sexual abuse, 
overcrowding and financial trouble at home.
In Australia it estimated that are 105,000 homeless, Liz 
recommended early intervention as homelessness will lead to mental 
health problems and substance abuse.
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Liz is trying to make the community aware of the problem and is 
working on finding solutions such as granny flats option and fully 
supported accommodations.

End of last week’s 

Thank you Bill Harris for looking after the Bulletin, last week

Club Calendar
1 April

2 Apr
3 Apr
4 Apr
5 Apr

13 Apr
17-18 Apr 

20 Apr
20 Apr

24 Apr
25 Apr
30 Apr

Thur
Fri
Sat
Sun
Mon
Tues

Sat-Sun
Tues
Tues
Sat
Sun
Fri

Presidential Citation to DG
Good Friday
Helpers are needed
Easter/BOF Parade, helpers are needed
Easter Monday
Rotary Club Meeting at CWA
District PETS/Assembly, Eden 
No Meeting
RYPEN applications close
50th Anniversary Dinner
ANZAC Day
YE outbound applications close

9 May
14 May

14-16 May
23 May

Sun
Fri

Fri-Sun
Sun

Mother’s Day
Deadline for District Awards
RYPEN Camp
Swap Meet

29 June Tues Club Changeover
4 July Sun District Changeover

22-24 Oct Fri-Sun District Conference Nowra

The 50 y Club History Book, (tax deduction):
Sponsors are needed, your sponsorship, logo and recognition 
the book for at least the next 10 years.
Thank you to those who have done so already.

Liz is trying to make the community aware of the problem and is 
such as granny flats option and fully 

last week’s report.

for looking after the Bulletin, last week.

, helpers are needed

Club History. 1997-98 President Tim Gregory
RI Theme: Show Rotary Cares
Our own Club member Bill Doherty was installed as D
Governor.
Elin Abrahanson, GYE Student from Sweden went home, 
whilst Belinda Hughes returned from Sweden. 
Natalie McDowell and Kathlene Atherton attended the
MUNA Seminar.
Stuart Donaldson attended the National Youth Science 
Forum.
We hosted the District Conference.
We conducted the Calcutta, assisted the Milton Show by manning the steak stall 
and Bar. 
The Christmas Ham and Seafood Raffle was successful again. 
The Club participated in the Clean Up Australia Day.
The Steak Van was busy at the BOF, Australia Day Cel
Dowling’s Dinosaur was reconstructed for the BOF Parade.
Mullala House benefited from a team of Rotarians repainting the office.
The Club donated and collected books for the Ranfurby Library.
Jack Scharkie keeps the Rotary Park BBQ clean by attending them every morning.
Membership increased by 2, and this included our first Lady Member.
Sue Hackett and PP John Hozack were presented with a Paul Harris Fellowship 
Award.
Rob Healey was recognised with the Four Avenue of Service Cit
Club Members supported the sale of razors as a fundraiser for the Rotary Health 
Research.
Amy Molly was hosted by our Club through the Australia
Keith Bennett was presented at the C
Award.
Our Club was awarded the Conference Attendee Award for new members.
A Rotary clock was mounted at the Mollymook Surf Life Saving Club Building.

and recognition will be in 

Our Anniversary Dinner24 Apr 2010;
The success of the night depends on your attendance.

It will be a reunion, a night of reminiscing, a get together 
with past members, some are travelling from interstate, 
some have left our area 
coming back to celebrate the night with us, also joining 
us are Rotarians from our District and other Districts.. 

Let us all commemorate our achievements to our 
community and to Rotary.

It is at the Ex-Servo’s,
For catering purposes please pay now.

98 President Tim Gregory

Our own Club member Bill Doherty was installed as District 

Elin Abrahanson, GYE Student from Sweden went home, 
whilst Belinda Hughes returned from Sweden. 

d Kathlene Atherton attended the

the National Youth Science 

conducted the Calcutta, assisted the Milton Show by manning the steak stall 

The Christmas Ham and Seafood Raffle was successful again. 
The Club participated in the Clean Up Australia Day.

, Australia Day Celebration and Surf Carnivals.
Dowling’s Dinosaur was reconstructed for the BOF Parade.
Mullala House benefited from a team of Rotarians repainting the office.
The Club donated and collected books for the Ranfurby Library.

BBQ clean by attending them every morning.
Membership increased by 2, and this included our first Lady Member.
Sue Hackett and PP John Hozack were presented with a Paul Harris Fellowship 

Rob Healey was recognised with the Four Avenue of Service Citation from RI.
Club Members supported the sale of razors as a fundraiser for the Rotary Health 

Amy Molly was hosted by our Club through the Australia-New Zealand Exchange.
h Bennett was presented at the Conference with the District Vocational

Our Club was awarded the Conference Attendee Award for new members.
A Rotary clock was mounted at the Mollymook Surf Life Saving Club Building.

Our Anniversary Dinner24 Apr 2010;
The success of the night depends on your attendance.

a night of reminiscing, a get together 
with past members, some are travelling from interstate, 
some have left our area 5-10 or 20 years ago but are 
coming back to celebrate the night with us, also joining 

Rotarians from our District and other Districts.. 
s all commemorate our achievements to our 

community and to Rotary.
not far from where we all live.

For catering purposes please pay now.



1998-99 President Dick Crouch
RI Theme: Follow Your Rotary Dream
The highlight this Rotary Year was the “Italian Mock 
Wedding with a Twist” instigated and well organised 
by PP Dom Fondacaro and involved nearly every 
Member and partner. As a result of this fine effort we, 
the Club were able to provide $12,000 towards the 
Dialysis Machine Project for the Shoalhaven District.
A progressive dinner was organised.
The day trip to see the Chicago Show was successful.
We conducted practice Job Interviews with 17, year 12 students and hosted 
the High School Captains at our Club meeting. 
4 students attended the RYPEN Seminar.
Sommer Patterson was our Miss Showgirl and Leonie Lovett represented our 
Club at the Blessing of the Fleet Quest.
Angie Cvetkovic and Kirsten Wykes attended MUNA.
At the Siemens Science Program our Club was well represented by Miss 
Bonnie Chenevier and Miss Katherine Heise. 
Jane Smalley and Ian Donaldson attended the Honeywell National 
Engineering Summer School. 
Two workplace visits were organised, one to Keith, Jean and Aaron Bennett 
[Pacific Lures] factory and one to Ken and Elaine Matthews [Auto Pro Shop].
Dante Russo-Franco, our GYE Student from Brazil arrived. 
Our member Greg Dowling was honoured by the City Council and named 
Citizen of the Year.
The Calcutta once again was successful and the Clubs commitment to Meals 
on Wheels was reactivated once more by PP Jim Thomson.
Work commenced with the building of the 2nd viewing platform at the 
Rotary Park.
We organised the Red Shield Appeal as well the Clean Up Australia campaign.
The Steak Van participated in the usual events. We achieved an average of 
87% Attendance for the year, with 1 month 100% Attendance. 
$20,160.00 was donated to Charity and other worthy organisations.
At the District Conference the Club was awarded the Significant Achievement 
Award for the 2nd time in 21 years.
The 4 Avenue of Service Citation Award went to Bill Martin. 
Certificates of Appreciation for fund-raising for the Dialysis Project were 
presented by Lions to our Club’s President Dick Crouch and Community 
Service Director Bill Martin.

1999-2000 President John Patterson
Rotary 2000 - Act with Consistency - Credibility - Continuity
Our Member Rob Wylie was inducted as District 
Governor for District 9710. 
The Club selected Angie Cvetkovic and Kirsten Wykes to 
attend the MUNA. 
Dante Russo-Franco our GYE student from Brazil 
returned home. 
Vocational Services Director Ted Wild conducted a retail 
job interview for young school leavers.
Again the Calcutta was successful. The Sports & Wreck 
Ball held at the Civic Centre was well run and provided us with a handsome 
profit. 
Margaret and Werner Pohl were honoured by the Federal Government for 
their efforts as Rotary FAIM volunteers. A New Year’s Revel was held at the 
Rotary Park to celebrate the dawning of the New Millennium.
A donation of $17,918.66 was left in the Will of the late Miss Jean 
MacFarlane for Rotary. 
At the District Conference our nomination for the vocational excellence 
award for the innovative Solar Sailor created by Dr Rob Dane was successful. 
Our Club also took out the District Community Service Award for our Rotary 
Park. 
A second RYPEN Seminar was held at Burrill Pines organised by our Club. It 
was successful thanks to Bill Doherty, John Hozack and Greg Dowling. Tegan 
Wykes and Lyndal Hamilton attended. 
A few more seats were installed at the Rotary Park and we completed the 
second viewing platform.
The Club hosted a District RAWCS meeting. From the USA we accepted YE 
Luke Spaete. Margaret Pohl was awarded with the Paul Harris Fellowship 
Award for her never ending support to Rotary and doing the typing for the 
first 40 years of our Club’s History. The Four Avenues of Service Citation was 
presented to Roger Halls. Craig Saunders organised a bus trip to watch the 
Bledisloe Cup,
PP Ted Wild organised a Dolphin Watch Cruise. 
Kate Hancock was the Miss Milton Showgirl.
Unfortunately 3 of our great Rotarians passed away; PP and Charter Member 
Jim Thomson, Ernie Aitken and PP Greig Ringland. 
Haley Flowers represented our Club at the NYSF. 
Our BOF Princess was Miss Alicia Hallett. The Club decided to sell our steak 
van which was in need of extensive repair. Instead of the van we have a 
Jumping Castle which was sponsored by local Rotarians and business houses.

Your Bulletin editor Issa



DUTIES TIMES
6:00 - 8:00 8:00 - 9:00 9:00 - 10:00 10:00 - 10:30 10:30 - 12:00 12:00 - 1:00 1:00 - 2:00 2:00 - 3:00 3:00 - 4:00 4:00 - 5:00 5:00 - 7:00 7:00 - 9:00

SATURDAY Rotary Tent Craig Cameron Craig Cameron Keith GreenwoodKeith Greenwood

at the Plaza Jeni Wilkins Jeni Wilkins Jeni Wilkins Jeni Wilkins

SUNDAY
Car barricades  (2) Brian Morrison
6:00-8:00am Dale Wilford

Carpark marshalling (2) Wayne Fry Dom Fondacaro Trevor Schofield Trevor Schofield Werner Pohl John Coburn Clive Cross Clive Cross
6:00-4:00pm I Shalhoub I Shalhoub Keith Greenwood Werner Pohl

Supervising sites (3) Jeff Franklin Jeff Franklin Jeff Franklin Jeff Franklin
6:00-11:00am Sylvia Franklin Sylvia Franklin Sylvia Franklin Sylvia Franklin

Brian Wilkins Dale Wilford Dale Wilford Dale Wilford
Brian Wilkins Brian Wilkins Brian Wilkins

Rotary Tent & ShelterBox Tony FondacaroTony Fondacaro Tony Fondacaro Geoff Muir Geoff Muir Dom FondacaroDom Fondacaro
8:00-10:30 & 12:00-4:00pm Deb FondacaroDeb Fondacaro Deb Fondacaro Peter Culham Peter Culham Peter Culham Peter Culham

Float marshals (2) Dick Crouch Dick Crouch Dick Crouch Dick Crouch Dick Crouch
Crescent St 8:00-12:30 Wayne Fry Wayne Fry Wayne Fry Wayne Fry Wayne Fry

Jumping castle (Min 2) George ChittickPeter Campbell Peter Campbell Bob Lawson Bob Lawson George ChittickGeorge ChittickGraham FisherGraham Fisher Denise Fors Trevor Schofield
Brian Morrison Bob Lawson Bob Lawson Keith Bennett Keith Bennett Jeff Franklin Jeff Franklin Jeff Franklin Jeff Franklin Trevor SchofieldBob Lawson
Bob Lawson Keith Bennett Keith Bennett Keith Bennett
Keith Bennett Brian Morrison

Judges ushers 10:15-1:00pm Denise Fors Denise Fors Denise Fors
Plaza Alison Tyquin Alison Tyquin Alison Tyquin

Crowd marshals for parade                  10:30-1:00
10:30-1:00 Brian Morrison Tim Gregory ?

Dom Fondacaro Genelle Gregory ?
Bernie Cowley Brian Wilkins ?
Geoff Muir Jennie Wilkins ?
Graham Fisher Dale Wilford ?
Jeff Franklin Brian Johnson ?
Sylvia Franklin John Coburn ?
Keith Greenwood ? ?

Supervise Harbour Stage(2) M Mastronardi M Mastronardi M Mastronardi M Mastronardi
1:00-5:00pm ? ?

Supervise Main Stage Rob Powell Rob Powell Rob Powell Rob Powell Rob Powell Rob Powell Rob Powell Rob Powell Rob Powell
10:00-7:00 Graeme Day Graeme Day Graeme Day Graeme Day Adam Straney Adam Straney Adam Straney Adam Straney Adam Straney

Ross Wade Ross Wade Ross Wade Ross Wade Ross Wade Ross Wade Ross Wade Ross Wade Ross Wade
Clean-up 7:00-9:00pm Wayne Fry

Brian Wilkins
Jeni Wilkins

WORK SCHEDULE EASTER SATURDAY AND SUNDAY 2010

           Rear gate only


